MOOSE MAGAZINE

SUMMER 2025







Moose International Great Britain Association

President Report

NATIONAL PRESIDENTS REPORT - PHILIP EVANS



Hello friends,

I can hardly believe that it has been almost three months since our National Conference in Bideford, where I was inducted into the office of National President in the presence of so many friends and colleagues, a truly memorable experience. I am acutely aware of how great an honour this is, and I would like to thank everyone for all of the congratulations, good wishes and cards received. I also wish to thank Pilgrims Alan

Harries and Keith Jenkins for the manner in which they conducted the ceremony, and I would like to congratulate Jean Gardner, our new and very first Lady Vice President.

This is my first report for the magazine, and unfortunately, I have little to report. While several invitations have been received to Mid-Term Conferences and Ladies Nights, etc., I have not visited any of your lodges yet. In August, we have been invited to Southend's barbecue, and Mary and I are looking forward to it with great eagerness. I am also looking forward to meeting the rest of you during the remainder of my year.

While I said that I have not made any visits yet, Mary, in her role as First Lady, was invited to the Ladies' Afternoon Tea at Tredegar Lodge in June – your turn next year, Gerald! While I was not asked to attend this event, I did attend unofficially as my services were required as a chauffeur. I took the opportunity to sample the treats on offer in the kitchen. I must say that these ladies do themselves very proud; it was all delicious.

As I said in my address to our National Conference, we need to begin our preparations now for next year's Centenary and the vast opportunity it offers in raising the profile of Moose in our communities. Along with raising the profile of Moose, it will hopefully increase our numbers. Don't forget we have been asked to bring in 100 new members to celebrate the Centenary.

Mary and I hope you all enjoy the rest of our summer. We wish you all good health and every success in all your endeavours.

"Let us all go forth, with good thoughts, good words, and good deeds for all mankind."

Moving Forward - Giving Back

CHAIRMAN OF THE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT ALAN HARRIES



Time flies when you are either very busy or enjoying yourself; in my case, it is because I am busy. Or maybe it is my age. Either way, Moose goes on the best way it can, by being busy with our fundraising, in our caring for those around us, and just generally getting involved one way or another, by helping out.

We had an interesting Conference at Bideford, and I also know that the clear majority of those who attended

thoroughly enjoyed themselves. Before you know it, the next Conference will be on us. This year, we saw some changes, with Mrs. Jean Gardner being inducted into Office as our National Vice-President, which was a historic moment for Great Britain. Past National President of Ladies' Circles, Mrs. Glenda Soley, takes on the new position of Chairperson for the National Ladies' Circles Committee.

Past National President John Palmer takes over as National Welfare Chairman from Past National President Gerald Gardner. Past National President Gareth Griffith continues as National Legion Officer.

As we should all know, the 100th Anniversary Dinner will be held at the Celtic Manor Resort, Newport, on Saturday, 25th July 2026. I am hoping that a good number will attend this function. Yes, I realise that the dinner is £70 each, and to this end, I trust that those wishing to attend have started their own savings fund. To this end, you will find an insert in this magazine relating to the dinner and attendance.

In the meantime, I trust you are all getting on with selling your Grand Draw raffle tickets. Please remember to get them back well in time for the Draw, which is taking place at the Group 1 Conference on Sunday, 19th October. If you are attending, then why not take them with you.

One of the most important things we need to do is continue with gathering

Moving Forward - Giving Back

CHAIRMAN OF THE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT ALAN HARRIES

new members and trying to hang on to the members we have. We ALL need to make the effort. We also need to look at working with all our members to make Moose better, friendlier, not that it isn't, just make it better. Yes, "Moving Forward Giving Back", look to Moose as well as our Communities.

Alan Harries

Chairman of the Management Committee

CHAIRPERSON OF NATIONAL COMMITTEE OF MOOSE LADIES' CIRCLES - GLENDA SOLEY

Hello Brothers and Ladies,

I hope that you are keeping well and enjoying the warm weather!

I was so surprised when asked to take over from Mary as Chairperson of the National Committee of Moose Ladies' Circles!

I promise to do my utmost to be worthy of the position. I would sincerely like to thank Mary for giving me the opportunity.

I am pleased to report that Mrs Ann Hall is keeping Dolphin Ladies up and running. They now have a new meeting venue where they will conduct a meeting one month, and a Tea & Chat the next. Thursday, 24th July was the first Tea & Chat event, and it was very successful. It will continue to be a delightful event.

I visit Basingstoke Ladies several times yearly and will attend Southend's BBQ in August. We will also be visiting Burnham-on-Sea in September for their Harvest Supper.

Today, 27th July, I chaired my first National Committee Meeting, which went well. Ideas for fundraising for the National Conference 2026 were discussed, and plans are in place to make it happen. Ladies, I would like to remind you that the National Fundraising Appeal is now called the Moose Ladies'

CHAIRPERSON OF NATIONAL COMMITTEE OF MOOSE LADIES' CIRCLES - GLENDA SOLEY

Appeal. Once again, we are supporting Action for Children because of their fantastic work with vulnerable children and families. Please do your best to raise some funds for the National Appeal. I know that some of you prefer to focus your charitable giving to your local area, and I understand that completely. However, Action for Children works throughout the country. It could work in your local area, so please remember them when donating at the year's end. All donations towards the National Appeal should reach Central Office by 31st March each year.

At National Conference 2025, we were very pleased to announce that an amount of £2,000 was raised for Action for Children. This was a tremendous effort on your behalf. Steph, our contact person, was delighted and very appreciative of such a generous donation. Steph will happily provide you with AFC materials for your fundraising efforts. Please contact your National Committee Member for Steph's contact details. Just a reminder of your National Committee Members and the Groups and Districts that they support: Jean Gardner, Group 1 – Districts 1 and 2

Maureen Hughes, Group 2 – District 3 / Janet Cottey, Group 2 – District 8 Pam Mansfield, Group 3 District 4 / Serena Nathan Group 3 Districts 5 and 7

Your National Committee Members and their Co-ordinators are there to help you and answer any queries you may have. Your Co-ordinator is your first point of contact, and then your National Committee Member. Therefore, if you have a query or a challenge, please get in touch with your Co-ordinator and National Committee Member rather than worry about something that may be solved quite easily! We have planned all our meetings for the Moose year 2025-2026, and we are looking forward to working hard on your behalf.

As you will all know, in 2026, Moose International will celebrate its Centenary Year! Just imagine, Moose in Great Britain will be 100 years old!

What a remarkable achievement. Just think of all the changes Moose has navigated throughout that time! It survived in a world of war and other periods of adversity; a world of technological change; a world where a man walked on the moon and so many more astounding events!

CHAIRPERSON OF NATIONAL COMMITTEE OF MOOSE LADIES' CIRCLES - GLENDA SOLEY

Moose is still going strong, providing a great social programme and a fantastic level of generosity in supporting others less fortunate than ourselves. So, let us sing it from the rooftops and celebrate our Centenary at our Moose Centenary Celebration at the Celtic Manor Hotel on Saturday, 25th July 2026 and in your local communities. Chief Executive, Scott Hart and his wife, Christie, will be in attendance at the event to celebrate with us on reaching our 100th Year of Moose! The celebration will be a fabulous evening with Dinner and Entertainment, with all our fellow Moose Members. Please do your best to attend. Start organising now! Set up a Lodge and Ladies' Circle Savings Club to cover the event costs; transport and, if you wish, an overnight stay at a fabulous hotel. It would be absolutely brilliant to have many of our Moose Members join together, caring, sharing, and enjoying the fun and fellowship that are so much a part of our Moose Organisation! I do hope that I shall see a significant number of you there!

As part of our Centenary Year, organising events in your own Lodges and Circles would be tremendous, and inviting people from within your local community to join you to celebrate our special Moose Birthday! That would be an excellent way for them to learn more about Moose; enjoy its hospitality, fun and fellowship. Who knows, it just might be the inspiration they need to come and join us!

My first meeting has gone well, and I look forward to the remainder of our National Committee Meetings for this Moose Year, which I hope will be as successful as today's meeting.

Thank you to your National Committee Members for giving up special time to attend the National Committee Meetings – they work very hard on your behalf. I shall close now, wishing you all a delightful summer and Moose Year!

Best wishes,

Glenda Soley Chairperson – National Committee of Moose Ladies' Circles

National Welfare

NATIONAL WELFARE OFFICER REPORT - JOHN PALMER

Hello one Moose,

This is my first "report" as your National Welfare Officer. Still, as only two months have passed since taking this office, I can only report that two 50/50 club draws were drawn successfully (I think I have mastered the machine).

I have been asked already what welfare is. In the case of Moose, it is our obligation to care for our elderly, widows, widowers, and orphans. The first three are the easiest because we see each other in our respective communities, and our lodge welfare committees can take action as needed.

I do not think that we have any British orphans. Still, if we did have, then who knows, but at one time, they may have been made welcome at Mooseheart, Illinois, which I can say from first-hand experience is a fantastic place. Unfortunately, this is no longer the case because of specific U. S. educational laws.

All of this, of course, has to be funded, and this is mostly done by way of the 50/50 club, to which I always have new member application forms and the annual National Draw. Last year, this raised a disappointing amount, so I urge you to take your raffle books away from your lodge and sell the tickets to anyone who is not a Moose. This allows you to talk about Moose, as well as for them to win £1000.00!!

Lis and I look forward to seeing you at your respective midterm conferences, but in the meantime, stay well and enjoy the glorious summer.

John Palmer National Welfare Officer

Conference



Legion Welfare Award

Khalil Katanna, PNP, and current Legion 8 President receiving the award from the current National President Philip Evans, and the National Legion Officer Gareth Griffith.

Lodge Welfare Award

Albert Skeates PNP, of Tredegar No.1 receiving the Welfare Award from National Welfare Officer Gerald Gardner, and current National President Philip Evans.





Philip Evans and Albert Skeates of Tredegar No. 1 receiving the Lodge Membership Award from Keith Jenkins, PWAP & Management Committee.

Gwyneth Melville National President of Ladies' Circles presentation to Pam Mansfield, Basingstoke.



Conference



Gwyneth Melville National President of Ladies' Circles presentation to Rita Harris Lodge President Burnham-on-Sea.

Gwyneth Melville National President of Ladies' Circles presentation to Janet Chugg from Wheatley St Michael Lodge.





Plenty of colour at Conference, provided by the Legionnaires, Fellows and Pilgrims.

Conference



The New National Committee of Ladies' Circles.



Congratulations, Gwyneth Melville, on being presented with her Past National President of Ladies' Circles Pin by Glenda Soley.

A gift for the National President of Ladies' Circles, Gwyneth Melville.





All ready for the Saturday evening at Conference.

Pilgrim Degree

CONGRATULATIONS GERALD GARDNER

Outside the House of God on a proud day for the Gardner family, 24/05/25.



Lisa Miller, Gary Sarnecki, Alan Harries, Anita Harries, Gerald & Jean Gardner, Carol Livingstone



Sherry & Mark LaRosa Mooseheart Graduates, alongside Anita Harries, Carol Livingstone, Jean & Gerald Gardner and Alan Harries.

The Eagle has landed.
Two shots of the
Bald Eagle resident at
Mooseheart, Illinois.





Diamond Wedding Anniversary

CONGRATULATIONS IVOR & ANN DAVIES



Neath members
Ivor and Anne Davies
enjoyed a beautiful
cake at Neath Moose
Hall to celebrate their
60th Wedding
Anniversary.

Diamond Wedding Anniversary

CONGRATULATIONS ROD & MARY LEGG

Rod and Mary Legg
of Winton & Wimborne
Moose Group
celebrating their
Diamond Wedding
Anniversary
with
family and friends.



50 Year Certificate

CONGRATULATIONS REG BIBBY





40 Year Certificate

CONGRATULATIONS ANITA HARRIES



A surprise 40 years

Membership certificate

was awarded to

Anita Harries of

Cardigan 140.

Anita's award was

presented by Mary

Dunne.

EXMOUTH

COFFEE MORNING

On Monday, 14th April, Janet and Ian Cottey hosted a fund-raising coffee morning at their house for Exmouth Lodge. The event was supported

by Wheatley St Michael, Taunton, Exeter and Torquay Ladies Circle members.

Other guests in attendance were National Lady President Gwyneth Melville and family. Like most Moose gatherings, there was a super draw with many prizes.

During the proceedings, Wheatley St Michael Secretary, Brian Gould, was pleased to donate £50 to the National Ladies appeal, and Janet presented Gwyneth with a bouquet of Flowers.

DONATIONS

In January 2025, Exmouth Lodge members were pleased to support the Exmouth Town Youth Football Club with a £500 donation towards new kit. The club has both boys' and girls' teams playing in local leagues and also takes care of the players' welfare.

Support for Exmouth Sea Scouts

At their February Lodge meeting, Rob Masters from the 5th Exmouth Sea Scouts gave a detailed history, workings, and update of the Scout group.

The Scout Group (ages 10-14 years) is based in the Exmouth & Budleigh Salterton Scout District in Devon, South West England. They meet on Monday evenings at the Imperial Recreation Ground. Scout Leader Howard Mallett was extremely grateful to receive £500, which will go toward the cost of a new Scout hut.



Basingstoke

LADIES CIRCLE CHARITY

In April, Pam Mansfield and Davina Harris attended the presentation of the King's Award for Voluntary Services 2024 to Home Start Basingstoke, by the Lord-Lieutenant of Hampshire, Nigel Atkinson Esq.

Home Start is a charity Basingstoke Ladies Circle supported this year, donating £800.00.



Yeovil

DISTRICT HOSPITAL RESPIRATORY UNIT

Yeovil 28 gave the Respiratory Unit at Yeovil Hospital a portable ECG machine. This essential piece of equipment will help support the care of

many patients who visit the hospital.

From left to right: Jim Hannaford Lodge President, Jemma Evans from Yeovil District Hospital Respiratory Unit, Carol Green Ladies Circle President, Richard Green Vice President. Yeovil 28 gave the Respiratory unit at Yeovil Hospital a portable ECG machine.



Yeovil

MOOSE INTERNATIONAL VISIT THE CONQUEST CENTRE

On Tuesday, 11 March, the Yeovil Lodge of Moose International visited the Conquest Centre near Taunton to see the new facility that the Lodge had purchased for the Charity. The Lodge has provided much of the funds to have a new play therapy room installed at the Conquest Centre so that the Centre could significantly improve



its facilities and support for children and young people with significant difficulties affecting their lives.

The picture shows Mac Parrott and his twin nuzzling up.

Lodge members were shown the new room and toured the rest of the Centre, which has developed considerably since it was a Riding for the Disabled facility. They were joined by members of Moose International's National Committee as well as members of the Taunton Lodge.

Yeovil Lodge supports local charities whenever possible, providing the funds for Yeovil Freewheelers to purchase a new motorcycle (Blood Bike) in 2023 and Yeovil Hospital to buy a portable ECG machine in 2024.



Neath

OFFICERS 2025/26



Neath Lodge 18 elected officers for 2025/26 from left to right: Bro. Philip Evans, Secretary - Bro. Gerald Gardner, Enrolling Officer Mrs. Gwyneth Melville, Governor - Bro. Martyn Maggs, Vice Governor Bro. Ken Rouse, Treasurer

VE 80TH CELEBRATION



Neath members celebrated VE 80th Anniversary with a tea party. 17

Neath

PRESENTATION



The Ladies of Neath Lodge presented a cheque for £100 to Mrs. Jean Gardner, National Vice President of the Moose International Charity—Action for Children.

As a Lodge, we are honoured that Bro. Gerald Gardner has become a Pilgrim, and his wife Jean is the first lady to be National Vice President, and Bro.Philip Evans, National President, and his wife, Mary, the First Lady.





Members of Neath Lodge supporting both Bro. Philip Evans and Bro. Gerald Gardner with their wives Mary and Jean.

CHEQUE PRESENTATION

Lynda Griffith had a lovely few days presenting cheques to Nailsea Charities from Pam Powell's legacy, which Burnham on Sea Moose has kindly looked after. Also, £500 was given to Civic Affairs to help with the purchase of a

Defibrillator, £500 to WAGS, £250 to Moose Welfare via Legion 8 and £250 to the Ladies Circles Appeal, 'Action for Children'.

All the recipients were extremely grateful and said it would make a massive difference to them.

Well done, Lynda, and thank you from B on S .123 President Rita.



£500 to Nailsea & District Community Transport.



£500 to Nailsea Leg Club.



£1000 to Kingshill Church School to help fund the children's choir trip to sing at YoungVoices together in Birmingham.



£500 to Nailsea Community Trust, which helps local residents & groups in need.



£1000 to Greenslade Preschool which will be used to repair the sandpit, the sand alone will cost £800.

CONGRATULATIONS AT BURNHAM-ON-SEA

On Thursday, 22nd May, President Rita Harris awarded a 40-year membership certificate to Khalil and Julia Kattana.

They have both taken on various supportive roles within the order, with Khalil being a past National



President and the current President of Moose Legion 8. Moose legions are the 'Second degree of service' to support Moose International's internal welfare service.



Next in line was Khalil, who, on behalf of Legion 8, was presented with a certificate for the largest amount of money donated to Moose welfare from the various Moose Legions. The award comes from the recent Moose International National Conference.

Last, but not least, past President of Burnham Moose Ladies' circle, Sandra

Nicholson, was presented with a rose bowl trophy for her Ladies circle role in national fundraising. Since the recent closure of Burnham Moose Ladies Circle, Sandra has continued as the lodge's catering manager.

Photography by Mike Lang.



ENDING ON A HIGH

On the evening of Thursday, 13th March, the Burnham Moose ladies' circle held their final meeting at St Andrew's Church hall, but on a high note, as they handed over almost £4,000 to community groups and charities.

Ladies' Circle President Sandra Nicholson said: "Sadly, this is our last Burnham Moose 123 Ladies Circle meeting, but hopefully we have gone out on a high, presenting £3950 to 11 local charities. It has been an honour and a privilege to have been President of the Ladies Circle for the last three years, but sadly, all good things come to an end as our Ladies Circle closes after 71 years."

The largest donation was for St Margaret's Hospice, which was Sandra's chosen charity for the last year. Following the donations, all were treated to a lavish finger buffet to mark the closure of the group.



ANNUAL LADIES' NIGHT

On Wednesday, March 20th, thirty-seven members and honoured guests attended the Batch Country Hotel for their annual Ladies' night. A slightly different format this year and a new venue for us, but the catering was smartly done, with efficient table service and great food.



The top table officers were clapped in before the start of the meal, which was promptly served with a delicious three-course meal. Of course, the meal was followed by the usual loyal toasts, announced by Terry Cornelius, compère and toastmaster for the evening, plus the drawing of the raffle, which raised £111.00 towards the expenses of the event.

Moose President Rita Harris said; 'A terrific night out was enjoyed by everyone who attended our Ladies Night. As usual, the company was brilliant, and it was lovely to have support from members of Rotary as well as our Moose members. The lucky recipient of the special gift for one of the Ladies was Carol Lang. I understand that Pete Nicholson has already made a booking for next year's event, so we hope to see you all there!'

The image shows members and guests at the top table:

Back row:

Peter Nicholson, Pat Burge, Chris Harris, Julia and Khalil Kattana.

Front row:

Moose Ladies Circle President, Sandra Nicholson, National President of One Moose, Brian Gould and BoS 123 Lodge President Rita Harris.

PRESENTATION

Thursday 27th March saw the conclusion of a whole year of fundraising and collecting amongst the community when £4,361 was handed over to charity groups and good causes.

The money was raised by running social events throughout the year, including race nights, a harvest supper, a Burns night, and various other events.

Dorset and Somerset Air Ambulance funds were gathered in at collection days at various supermarkets throughout the year. The Air ambulance received £ 2,201.66.

Lodge 123 President Rita Harris nominated Burnham RNLI to be her charity. Funds were raised by running ticketed events throughout the year. The RNLI received £ 1,161.75

The recipients on Thursday are listed below:-

£250 to Reach Opportunity Centre, Weare. Presented by Terry Cornelious

£250 to Children's Hospice South West. Presented by June and Terry)

£250 to The Waffle Hub. Presented by Margaret Jeffries

£250 to Freewheelers Blood Bikes. Presented by Khalil and Julia Kattana

£2,201.66p to Dorset and Somerset Air Ambulance. Presented by Dot

Anderson and Pat Burge) -

£1,161.75p to RNLI Burnham-on-Sea. Presented by Moose President Rita Harris.



Taunton

DONATIONS

Taunton Lodge has held a donations event for many worthwhile causes since the beginning of the year. One such charity is Headway, who offer comprehensive, specialist support for individuals who have suffered a brain injury. From rehabilitation centres to lifelines for families, peer support, and community outreach, they create tailored services to rebuild independence, confidence, and social connection.

The RNLI also benefited from the money raised by Taunton Lodge. Also, a charity called Sure. "S.U.R.E." stands for the Somerset Unit Radiotherapy Equipment, a volunteer-run charity based in Taunton.

Lauren Jewhurst of Safe Families collected a cheque from Taunton lodge on behalf of the charity. They are a family-friendly group of volunteers who provide practical and emotional support to families, helping reduce isolation. Below are the representatives of all those charities for which Taunton raised funds.

Donations were accepted by the following:



Kathryn White Headway



Lauren Jewhurst Safe Families



Kathy Powell RNLI



Jan Holmes Childrens Hospice South West



Carole Summerfield
Sure



Janet Cottey Action For Children

City of Exeter

EXETER LEUKAEMIA FUND

Wednesday, On 25th June, at their June lodge, Andy Jordal, Development Manager for Exeter Leukaemia Fund. was welcomed as a guest speaker. Andy gave an insight into the support they give to and help provide for families with blood cancer in Devon. Established in 1985, they have provided care and support at Royal Devon & Exeter Hospital and North Devon Hospital, and they were able to build a family suite at RD&E and various including equipment, ultrasound £20,000 machine.



Founded by Dr. Miles Joyner, a consultant haematologist

Andy Jordan and President Mike Drew

at the Royal Devon & Exeter Hospital, Exeter Leukaemia Fund (ELF) is a patient-led support charity for those affected by blood cancer and related disorders. They provide compassionate, tailored care through the journey from diagnosis and treatment to recovery, both in hospital and in the community.

Following Andy's talk, the lodge was pleased to present a cheque for £1000 towards their funds.

Blackwood

TY HAFAN

Presentation of cheque to Ty Hafan in the photo, Helen Morgan, Ty Hafan, Delwyn Davies, the Governor, and Jayne Jones, who ran the marathon. The cheque shows £1920. There was an extra online sponsorship of £60 on the night, for a grand total of £1980. A big thank you to all sponsors for the marathon, the band, and all other donations from all members of Blackwood 11.



Blackwood Lodge raised more than £1000 for Greenhill Primary School, Gelligaer. The Thank fundraising event was hosted at the Square Royale, Bargoed. Live bands from the area performed to support and raise the event money for school equipment.

Blackwood Town Councillor Delwyn thanked Davies the Square Royale for hosting the event, "Each adding: vear Blackwood Lodge likes to fundraise for local charities, and this was another worthy cause". In total, £1,050 was raised for the school. which was very grateful.

Dear Moose International and the bands, Thanh you got raising so much money got our School and got the amazing music you played got us got gree. We really appreciate you doing a sundraiser got our school and got everything else you have done. The money you have raised for our school is so incredible that we can't even put it into it's own words.

SCHOOL FUNDRAISER



ildren at Greenhill

Left - right:
Delwyn Davies
presented
Headmistress
Miss Jones, and
teachers, Mrs
Gould, and
Laurna Stevens
with a cheque for
£1,050

..... 26

Tredegar

LADIES' CIRCLE AFTERNOON TEA



Tredegar Lodge No. 1 held their Ladies' Circle Afternoon Tea on June 13th.

Abertillery, Abergavenny Lodges, and the First Lady of Moose Mary Evans supported the event.

The spirit of music, laughter, and community filled Tredegar Moose as the Blaenau Gwent Ukulele Band took to the stage to entertain members of the

Ladies' Circle during a special Afternoon Tea.

The event, organised to bring friends and members together, was nothing short of delightful. An array of delicious cakes, sandwiches, and of course, endless cups of tea. The warm and welcoming atmosphere was the perfect backdrop for an afternoon of music and friendship.



The Blaenau Gwent Ukulele Band proved once again why they are such a favourite in the local community. With their lively strumming, cheerful harmonies, and playful energy, they had toes tapping and hands clapping throughout the hall. Their wide repertoire – from timeless classics to upbeat sing-along tunes – ensured there was something for everyone to enjoy. Smiles were everywhere as guests joined in with familiar

choruses, turning the performance into a shared

celebration of music.

The Ladies' Circle expressed their gratitude to both the band and the volunteers who helped make the afternoon possible. Many guests commented on how wonderful it was to gather together, enjoy good company, and support a local group that brings so much joy.





Moving Forward Giving Back

On behalf of Moose International please stay safe and we look forward to getting back to normality soon.

Please remember the importance of signing new members

Once you have read your magazine why not pass it onto a friend or colleague to help raise awareness of Moose International

The next edition will be published - February 2026

<u>Editorial deadline is January 30th 2026</u>

Please can all information be sent to our central office:

Moose International
The Lighthouse Suite
Manor House
Manor Road
Burnham-on-Sea
Somerset
TA8 2AS

Email: admin@mooseintl.org.uk / Tel: 01934 842112